	Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, February 4, 2016, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Joseph Smith, Brian McGrath, Kristine Langdon, Joseph Hickey and Andrew Tittler.
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
	


	
    
	The Town of Dedham
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026


 
7:00 PM: 450 Washington Street - Stormwater Management Permit Application for redevelopment of the Ames School building and surrounding lot (SWP 2015-19).

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 450 Washington Street until February 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Dexter School/ 1100 High Street- Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation from Dedham Public Schools for 1100 High Street (DEP 141-0492)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 1100 High Street until February 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
 
7:05 : Schoolmaster Lane- Request from Supreme Development to amend Order of Conditions #141-0341 to revise Schoolmaster Lane roadway design to approximately 2,900 feet of roadway at a 20 foot width extending from north of Country Club Lane and ending at a cul-de-sac.

Mr. Civian explained that a new condition for the HOA will be added to clarify that the HOA is responsible for the operations and maintenance and should maintain a balance of at least 1 year of funds.

Ms. Bugay suggested factoring in some kind of provision for cost increases over time. Ms. Langdon commented that she thinks that is accounted for then they say one year’s worth of funds.

7:08 PM: Mr. Hickey arrived to the meeting.

Mr. Tittler addressed a few minor corrections/typos and further specifications that could be made.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions for Schoolmaster Lane with the changes made tonight to the special conditions, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA.
 
456 & 464 High Street- Stormwater Management Permit for demolition of existing house and reconfiguration and re-paving of existing parking area. (SWP 2016-01)

Agent Brown informed the Commission that the applicant would like to continue until February 18th as they are awaiting approval from the Planning Board.

Agent Brown updated the Commission that infiltration is now being proposed just for the new surface instead of entire site as they were thinking that would be an improvement over existing conditions.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 456 and 464 High Street until February 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
 
7:15: 22 Bridge Street- Notice of Intent from Elie Lakkis for the installation of underground storage tanks and associated piping for the sale of motor vehicle oil. (DEP 141- TBD)
 
Steven Fleming, of Vineyard Engineering & Environmental Services, Inc was present along with Kevin Gottwald, of Global Contracting Services, Inc.

Mr. Fleming explained that tanks were pulled in June of 2015, and the property was surveyed and they have identified the wetland areas. The applicant would like to install two 15,000 gallon tanks. In the process they will take out some soil that is clean backfill, screen the material and stockpile onsite for 2-4 weeks on top of plastic and covered with plastic. Filter socks will be checked daily to make sure there are no issues. They are not planning to make any grading changes. They have considered moving the exterior waste oil tanks inside, but have decided that since it is a double-walled tank they can just build a roof over it. They plan to have the LSP representative on site to screen the soils during the tank pull.

Mr. Civian confirmed that the water from the tank is to put back into the soil. Mr. Fleming confirmed that is a standard procedure. If there is an insurmountable amount of water they will transport it off-site. Mr. Fleming confirmed there is no AUL with the property.

Mr. Tittler asked about the procedure of ballasting the tanks if they use a vac-truck. Mr. Gottwald responded that they would ballast the tanks with pool water if the other water is trucked off site.  Mr. Fleming commented that they could technically remove the silts and use that water in the tank, but they would just truck the rest off.

Mr. Tittler asked how what is being proposed meets the requirements of the riverfront protection act. Mr. Fleming explained that this is a previously developed site; they have decreased the amount of deliveries needed to the area. There will be an Operations and Maintenance Plan and a new concrete pad with an indentation that will help to prevent runoff.  The tank located on the side of the building will be removed if they can bring natural gas to the site. Mr. Fleming added that this is not the owner’s first gas station. The owner is willing to consider other improvements to drainage. They understand that this site is difficult because it is very flat with a slight decline. They feel they should be able to manage any waste on the site. For the long-term they had considered re-grading, but it would be more difficult to do and the benefit isn’t really there. The grooves on the pump island will be maintained and runoff will be contained. They are willing to put in stone strip or rip rap at the end of the property.
  
Mr. Tittler asked if there was any way to move any of this farther away from the river. Mr. Gottwald responded that it is better to keep the tanks back for deliveries in the interest in keeping the trucks off of 109.

Mr. Gottwald described the state-of-the-art leak protection system. He explained that the tanks will be double-wall fiberglass tanks, and the pipe is double-wall and in a sleeve. There will be overfill alarms in place for the deliveries. 

Ms. Bugay asked about the garage floor drains. Mr. Fleming confirmed they were taken out. Ms. Bugay asked if there was any soil testing. Mr. Fleming responded that there probably was but he doesn’t have any record of it. Mr. Gottwald commented that they are required to provide an as-built plan to DEP once they are done with the install. 

Ms. Bugay asked why the canopy and indentations were chosen instead of perimeter trench drains. Mr. Gottwald responded that by code positive limiting barriers are required; trench drains are never maintained. With trench drains they would need to determine where a spill would go from there.  

Ms. Bugay asked about the dumpster that appears on the plans. Mr. Fleming confirmed the dumpster is not theirs. 

Ms. Bugay confirmed that real silt sacks with filter fabric will be used in the catchbasins. 

Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Gottwald that the planned excavation for the new tanks will be greater than the extent of the old tanks, because they are longer. 

Mr. McGrath confirmed with the applicants that they would be using Veeder-Root leak protection.

Mr. McGrath asked who will be the operator. Mr. Gottwald responded that the manager on the site will be certified.

Mr. McGrath asked how the oil gets into the red exterior tank. Mr. Gottwald confirmed through the wall, and there is an emergency shut off. Mr. McGrath expressed concern that this is a remote fill and there is no visible line of sight to prevent overflow. 

Mr. Hickey confirmed with the applicant that they plan to also provide light automobile service on the site. They will not have a need to stock parts or products at the site. 

Mr. Civian asked the applicant to consider the areas for containing spills from tank out back, and to come back to the Commission with an explanation.

Mr. Civian asked how stormwater will be managed at the rear of the site. Mr. Fleming responded that they are currently using vegetated areas of the site to manage stormwater. Mr. Civian asked them to think about if what they are doing is going to be significant enough to manage stormwater runoff.  

Mr. Tittler commented that he has read the alternatives analysis and is not sure it meets the bylaw as currently written. 

Agent Brown requested that the DEP checklist be completed.

Mr. Civian commented that the Commission cannot make the finding that they have addressed the stormwater on site to the maximum extent practicable. 

The applicant was requested to submit changed by the 11th to get on the meeting on the 18th of February.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue until February 18th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Certificates of Compliance:

86 Country Club Road- (DEP #141-0317), Expired OOC

Agent Brown explained that no one ever asked for a Certificate of Compliance for the first Order.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 86 Country Club Road, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Informal Discussion:

Discussion of new Stormwater Regulations

Mr. Civian explained that for the administrative permit he is leaning away from the quantification of volume. He wanted to see if there was nodding approval from the Commissioners to go with the simplified method so that the process can be as simple as possible. Mr. Civian explained that he will circulate the redline version to the Commission once complete. 

Meeting Minutes- Commissioners did not have opportunity to review the draft meeting minutes
              
Notice of Violation- 62 Abbott Rd- Agent Brown expects the Commission will see a revised plan at the next meeting.

Ms. Bugay made a motion to adjourn at 8:25 PM, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA.
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